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Dear Sir or Madam
We act for National Grid Electricity Transmission PLC (NGET). Please see below NGET's response
to the Examining Authority's Third Written Questions.
I would be grateful if you could please confirm receipt of this submission.
Kind regards
Charlotte

ExQ3 Question to Question NGET Response
0.8 NGET Bodelwyddan Substation

Your written representation
submitted at Deadline 1 [REP1-071]
states that “NGET are pursuing a
planning application for the enabling
works to facilitate the connection of
the Proposed Development and
other connected projects to the
NGET Bodelwyddan substation.
NGET is progressing the necessary
consent applications, which it
currently anticipates submitting in
2023.”
Please provide an update to the
above in terms of programming and
timing, and any further
information/details on the proposed
enabling works which may be
relevant to this proposed project.

Further design work has been
undertaken on the Bodelwyddan
substation project (the
Bodelwyddan Upgrade) since
NGET's Deadline 1 response.
The Bodelwyddan Upgrade is
required to facilitate the
connection of multiple projects at
this location (including Awel Y
Mor) and now comprises works
to the existing substation, a
physical extension to the
substation and associated works
and infrastructure (including new
overhead line gantries and the
related diversion of an existing
gas pipeline to facilitate the
extension).
NGET intends to rely on its
permitted development rights to
carry out the required works to
the existing substation but will
need to apply for planning
permission for the proposed
extension to Bodelwyddan
substation. Presently NGET
anticipates that the relevant
planning application will be
submitted to Denbighshire
County Council later this year
(specifically by the summer).
At the current time, based on the
relative timings of the different
projects, NGET anticipates that it
should be possible to provide the
Promoter's connection via the
existing substation. As such, this
connection is not expected to be
dependent upon the planning
consent required for the
extension and associated
infrastructure works.
The proposed substation







extension and associated
infrastructure works are,
however, required for the other
projects requiring a future
connection to the Bodelwyddan
substation. NGET remains
confident that all requisite
consents will be in place for the
necessary works to be
completed in time for the various
future projects to connect as per
their respective connection
agreements with NGET.

Charlotte Jones
Associate
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